WAC Committee Meeting Minutes 12/13/07
Present: Donna Chamely-Wiik, Deborah Raines, Patricia Patterson, Jamie Cunningham, Michelle Hawkins, Lynne Hahn, Patricia Widener, Ellen Ryan, Jeff Galin, Matthew Bardowell

NEXT WAC COMMITTEE MEETING:

Friday, January 11, 2008; SO 105, 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM

1. WAC Rubric
· Jeff Galin (JG) informed the group that a graduate students specializing in assessment has reviewed our rubric. As a result, we have altered it to make each component parallel and consistent.
· The graduate students suggested that we incorporate this rubric into the syllabi for the classes that will be assessed.
· She also suggested that we devise an analytical rubric to measure specific areas of writing. JG suggested that an analytical rubric is harder to use for university assessment but that we could trial-run two separate groups with two separate rubrics to assess how effective an analytical rubric would be in addition to our holistic rubric.
2. Recertification of WAC Syllabi
· JG explained that we are finding, as we select classes to participate in the WAC assessment project, that certain faculty decline to participate and we suspect this may be because the syllabi for the courses are no longer WAC compliant.
· In an effort to ensure that the WAC criteria are upheld, we should institute a syllabus recertification process. 
· JG explained that we don’t need to track college writing courses because those are managed departmentally. Our primary concern should be the other 2000-4000 level WAC courses and classes that qualify as ENC 1102 substitutions (The majority of these classes are found in the English, History, and Philosophy departments. JG then asked the committee for suggestions.

· The suggestions that were offered were as follows:
i. Department heads lead the recertification process. Donna Chamely-Wiik (DCW) expressed a concern regarding this suggestion. Would this person be invested in WAC? Is this too onerous of a task to place on department heads? How many syllabi would they be managing?

ii. JG explained that there are essentially two types of WAC courses: those with only two or three sections and those with ten sections or more.
iii. Another suggestion was that we could have an online database to which faculty could submit their syllabi.
iv. Michelle Hawkins (MH) suggests that we have a review system for syllabi that we could use to let faculty know who is or who is not in compliance because department chairs may want to know. 
v. Patricia Patterson (PP) suggests that the recertification process be done by department every four years. JG asked whether we would see every syllabus from that department. PP said that if we do it by department we can make that judgment. Also we could offer support along the way so the recertification process is not the only check we have.
vi. MH reminded the group that we don’t just want to check for compliance; we also want to know why a syllabus may not be compliant. The group proposed to write a faculty survey that can be sent out during the recertification process that could yield some answers as to why a syllabus my no longer meet WAC requirements.
· It was decided that we would recertify syllabi in the fall and spring semesters but we would not in the summer.
· The committee decided to keep the recertification process on a four year cycle.
· DCW suggested asking individuals within the department and notifying the chair about which faculty had been asked to submit for recertification.
3. WAC Assessment Procedures
· The Faculty Senate has approved our Mandate that all students who are asked to participate in the assessment must do so. 

· To begin the assessment process, we should send out a letter to all faculty randomly selected before the semester begins to notify them that they will be participating. In this email, we attach all the documents and information they need to explain the assessment project to their students.

· Once the semester begins, we should send out a reminder to the same faculty members with all of the same attachments. 

· During the first week of classes we send out print versions of the cover letter and bookmarks to faculty. 

· At the mid-term we send another reminder.

· One week before the end of classes, instructors will receive a list of their students who have not yet completed the assessment process.

· Lynne Hahn (LH) suggests that we shift the deadline for participation to be one week earlier. It would then be two weeks before the end of classes.
· JG explains that we have collected new papers and the rater interface has been revised and is ready for another trial-run early in the Spring semester. 
· One of the only remaining concerns is whether the rubric will prove appropriate for all papers we will be receiving. 
4. Revision of Rubric

· Jamie Cunningham (JC) suggested taking out the “May” on score of 3. His thinking is that papers that score a 3 will not have some of the attributes the rubric says that “may” have.
· PP asked how the rubric will check for plagiarism. JG said that there is not feasible way to monitor plagiarism in our assessment of the WAC program.
· The committee decided to send the rubric out to all faculty who teach WAC courses because the rubric will have the most direct effect on them.
· Patricia Widener (PW) suggested incorporating the campus at which the courses are taught into the data we collect.
5. Recognition for faculty who are involved in WAC
· The committee suggested that we hold  a reception that recognizes WAC faculty and have an award ceremony for faculty who have excelled at implanting WAC principles.
· Our plan for the spring semester could be an open house or a social gathering, or we could combine both events.
· The committee suggested that we invite every faculty member who participated in the summer seminar from 2007.
· The committee suggested getting the Alumni Newsletter to headline the WAC program.
· The committee suggested organizing a commenting workshop for the Spring semester.
· The committee also suggested that this commenting session could be a bag lunch session at the beginning of the semester at which people could come ready to discuss problems, successes, and/or trials. They should now in advance so they can prepare for the discussion.
· The committee also suggested that we find a scholarly article on student revision to send those wishing to participate. 
